June 17, 2020
Dear,

The following is the latest update related to residential housing at CSULB. We continue to work with
the Department of Public Health and our Chancellor’s Office to figure out how best to serve students
who need on campus housing.

Housing Capacity (Action Required) -- We know that decisions are still being made by you and your
family; if you are certain of your plans, we ask that you notify us via the housing portal. If students wish
to cancel their housing and receive the service fee refund, then this will serve as notification to our
office to process that cancellation. We require that all students fill out the “Covid-19 Housing
Intention Survey” no later than Wednesday June 24th 5pm. If you think you may have in-person
classes at this time, please mark as so. If after you have registered for classes and realized you will not
need housing because of virtual instructions, please email us with your name and id and request to
update your survey. We'll unlock it at that time so you can update it. Every bit of information assists us
in our planning.

How to get to the Survey:

e Loginto your SSO.
e Click on the Housing Portal Chiclet (box)
e Select Housing Application
e Select term 2020-2021 Academic Year
o ifyouland on the “application status page” scroll to bottom and click on save and
continue to get to the “Covid19 Housing Intention Survey; or
o Click on the page titled “Covid-19 Housing Intention Survey”
*Important Note: do NOT cancel your application. We will do that and process a refund
if you are requesting as such.
e Once save and continue and reach status page, you are done. You can log off at this time.

Spring 2021 - There has been no decision about classes for Spring Semester 2021. If you are not going
to live with us in the Fall but think you may want to live with us in the Spring, please keep an eye out on
news and communication on our website abeuteur regarding when “Spring Only” applications will
become available. At this time, Spring Applications are slated to open in late October or early
November. Of course, we will need to wait to see how COVID-19 is playing out and what guidance we
receive from state and local officials before posting that application.

Fall Environment As a reminder any student who gets housing will be place in a room by themselves in
our double or triple room setups. As well as

e Students will be required to wear face coverings in all public areas and to physically distance
from each other.
e Lounges may be closed.



e Dining halls may only be open for students to pick up their food.
e No outside guests will be permitted to enter the halls.

e Shared restrooms will be limited to one student at a time.

e As well as potential new policies.

Please fill out the survey as soon as possible. This will help us better serve all the students who have
applied.

Be Well, Be Safe, Go Beach,

Housing & Residential Life
California State University Long Beach

This is an automated message, if you have questions email or call the housing office at 562.985.4187



